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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES

December 9, 2015
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: Scott Wiley, Ingrid Fluellen, Karen Nuland, Toni Alfred
Excused: BeLinda Peeples, Leslie Goller, John Libby, Terrance Freeman
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Beth Fleet – Supervisor of Elections Office
Acting Chairman Wiley called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. without a quorum present.
Approval of Minutes
Deferred until a quorum is present.
Supervisor of Elections update
Beth Fleet representing the Supervisor of Elections’ Office reported that Supervisor Hogan and John Libby were both in Central Florida attending election training.  She reported on the following items:
Poll worker survey results – copies of the results were distributed to the members in attendance and can be discussed at a later date if there is interest.

High school voter registration drive – Ms. Fleet reported that all 21 public high schools in the county were visited during the drive and approximately 1,500 applications were submitted, in varying stages of completeness. Letters and blank applications will be sent to the students who did not complete the forms correctly inviting them to resubmit a properly completed application for processing. Ms. Fleet also noted that SOE staff had done voter registration events at the City’s college campuses and promised to provide information in response to questions about whether private schools are approached about hosting voter registration activities.

Assisted on-site voting at adult congregate living facilities – Ms. Fleet reported that 175 information packets are being sent out to the nursing homes, senior residences and adult congregate living facilities that have been identified to solicit their interest in hosting an assisted voting event in the upcoming 2016 elections. The SOE’s office is anxious to add other facilities to the contact list and would appreciate suggestions from EAP members about facilities that may have been missed. She invited suggestions to be e-mailed to Autumn Hinson of the SOE’s office at AutumnF@coj.net. The SOE expects possibly 40 facilities to host events in the March Presidential preference primary and perhaps as many as 80 sites for the November Presidential election. 
Election-related legislation pending in the Florida Legislature 
Staff had distributed current committee status reports on several election-related bills pending in the Legislature. SB 532 (provisional ballots) and SJR 192 (restoration to convicted felons of the right to vote and hold office) have been referred to committee but not heard; SB112 (absentee voting) has been approved in committee and is on the Senate calendar for second reading. A House bill (PCB SAC 16-04) that would require all city and county elections to be held either on the traditional November election day Tuesday in even-numbered years or on a single alternate date to which all municipalities in a county and that county’s supervisor of elections would have to agree does not have a Senate companion bill.

Presidential preference primary preparations
The SOE conducted a round of interviews with potential election call center workers yesterday and another round of testing for those positions is coming up soon. The office is always looking for qualified applicants with the capability to interact pleasantly and helpfully with the general public on the phone and invited EAP members to refer potentially interested candidates to Arzada Haynes at AHaynes@coj.net for further information on the application and testing process. Persons interested in being poll workers are encouraged to visit the Supervisor’s web site (www.duvalelections.com) to sign up for upcoming training sessions, which begin on January 4th.  The deadline for the Florida Secretary of State to certify the Republican and Democratic candidates for the Presidential preference primary ballot is December 22nd. Election preparations kick into high gear immediately after the first of January.

Congressional redistricting update
The Florida Supreme Court ruled 5-2 on December 9th in favor of the new boundaries approved by Circuit Judge Terry Lewis earlier this year. A federal lawsuit remains pending; no date for a preliminary hearing has been set. 

Additionally, the trial on the challenge to the Florida Senate maps begins on December 14th. The circuit court judge in Tallahassee has set 5 days for the trial, December 14-18. In response to a question from Ms. Nuland, Ms. Fleet indicated that she would have to make inquiries to determine if and how term limits would apply to incumbents in newly redrawn districts.
Election operations center tour
In response to a question from Mr. Wiley, Jeff Clements reported that City Ethics Officer Carla Miller had strongly advised against the Election Advisory Panel taking a group tour of the Imeson election operations center because of the difficulty such tours pose in complying with the Florida Government in the Sunshine Law. She strongly recommended that members take individual tours of the facility.

Meeting schedule
The group determined that, pending further discussion by the full panel, the EAP will continue to meet on the second Wednesday of each month in 2016.
Public Comment - None
Next meeting
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, January 13, 2016.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:33 p.m.
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